Compassion | Wellness | Community

January 7, 2022

Dear Residents & Families:

This morning we were informed we had one staff member and one resident on 3rd floor test positive for Covid-19. The resident currently has no symptoms and is being transfer to the 4th floor covid unit until their quarantine is up in 10 days, unless they are symptomatic by day 10.

Due to the exposure, we are placing 3rd floor on "blue man precautions". What does this mean?

- Residents should remain in room when at all possible.
- Residents should be encouraged to wear a mask (if able) when outside of room.
- Residents who are able to eat in their room should be given a room tray
- Residents who need assistants with meals must be socially distant of 6 feet when in the dining room!
- Staff must wear N95s and face shield/goggles. (Even if you wear glasses, goggles or a face shield must be worn overtop).
- Staff doing cares or coming in contact with a resident must wear a gown and gloves.
- Isolation bins with PPE are being placed on every 3rd floor residents door
- Per requirements, visitors are still allowed but HIGHLY DISCOURAGED. Visitors will need to wear full PPE for the duration of their visit.
- Activities are move to individual room activities.

With these increase in cases nationwide and in our facility **WE ARE HIGHLY DISCOURAGING VISITATION AT THIS TIME**. Visiting during an outbreak can lead to the potential risk of transmission of COVID-19, which can lead to illness, hospitalization, and even death. If you choose to visit a resident on 3rd floor we are requiring all visitors to wear an N95 mask, faceshield, gown and gloves. These are located at the reception desk upon arrival.

Please note the front doors are now open from 8:00am-5:00pm. This is largely due to resident safety, visitor education on our outbreak and PPE usage as we do not have a receptionist up front outside of those hours. If you are visiting outside of those hours, please use the phone located on the wall and dial 4500 so you can be let in and provided with proper PPE.

Continue to check our Campus Communication Hotline (262-335-4599) on a frequent basis as this will be updated in a timely manner when we have additional information.

Thank you so much for your continued support though these trying times. We will continue to keep you updated with any changes we may have. Stay healthy and safe!

Taya Walk, NHA Campus Administrator



